
 
PAYMENT POLICY 

ANNUAL WELL VISIT BILLED WITH  

PREVENTIVE MEDICINE EVALUATION 

Scope 

This policy applies to: 

☒ Kaiser Permanente 

Health Plan of 

Washington 

 

☒ Commercial  

☒ Kaiser Permanente 

Health Plan of Washington 

Options, Inc.   

  

☒ Medicare  

 

 

 

 

☐ Medicaid

Policy       Original Effective Date: 12/01/2022 

Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of Washington and Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of 

Washington Options, Inc. (Kaiser Permanente) will not separately reimburse for an annual 

wellness visit and an initial/periodic comprehensive preventive medicine evaluation visit when 

billed for the same member on the same date of service by the same provider. 

 

Billing/Coding Guidelines 

Targeted Codes:  

Title Title 

G0438 Annual wellness visit; includes a personalized prevention plan of service (pps), initial 

visit 

G0439 Annual wellness visit, includes a personalized prevention plan of service (pps), 

subsequent visit 

99381-

99397 

Initial/periodic comprehensive preventive medicine evaluation and management of an 

individual including an age and gender appropriate history, examination, 

counseling/anticipatory guidance/risk factor reduction interventions, and the ordering 

of laboratory/diagnostic procedures. 

 

 

Policy Definitions 

Annual Wellness Visit – allows practices to gain information about the patient, including 

medical and family history, health risks, and specific vitals 



 

Initial/periodic Comprehensive Preventive Medicine evaluation – includes an age and 

gender appropriate history, examination, counseling/anticipatory guidance/risk factor reduction 

interventions, and the ordering of laboratory/diagnostic procedures, new patient 

 

Prerequisite(s) 

Not applicable 

 

References 

CMS Federal Statute § 411.15 – Particular services excluded from coverage 

 

Frequently Asked Questions 

Not applicable 

 

Revision History 

07/18/2022 – New Policy 

 

Note: This information is intended to serve only as a general reference resource regarding reimbursement policy for 
the services described and is not intended to address every aspect of a reimbursement situation. Accordingly, we 
may use reasonable discretion in interpreting and applying this policy to services being delivered in a particular case. 
Further, the policy does not cover all issues related to reimbursement for services rendered to our enrollees as 
legislative mandates, the provider contracts, the enrollee’s benefit coverage documents, and the Provider Manual all 
may supplement or in some cases supersede this policy. This policy may be modified from time to time by publishing 
a new version of the policy on Kaiser Permanente provider website; however, the information presented in this policy 
is believed to be accurate and current as of the date of publication. 

https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/CFR-2010-title42-vol2/pdf/CFR-2010-title42-vol2-sec411-15.pdf

